Delaware Health and Social Services

Medical Care Advisory Committee (MCAC)

April 27, 2011 Supplemental Meeting Minutes


	Date:           April 27, 2011
Place:          Kearns Center, Easter Seals
Time:           9:00 a.m.

Presiding:   Richard Cherrin
	Members Present:  William Adami, Donna Barton, Richard Cherrin, Jim Lafferty, Leonard Nitowski, M.D., Ann Phillips, Lisa Schieffert

Present by Phone:  Kris Bennett, Judy Chaconas, Nancy Rapport, Yrene Waldron 
Staff Present:  Anthony Brazen, D.O., Cindy Denemark, Rebecca Gallagher, Steve Groff, Rosanne Mahaney, Glyne Williams, Lisa Zimmerman
Staff Excused:  Dave Michalik


	TOPIC FOR DISCUSSION
	DISCUSSION/ISSUE
	ACTIONS
	FOLLOW UP 

RESPONSIBILITY

	Call to Order:

Richard Cherrin 
	· The Medical Care Advisory Committee (MCAC) meeting was called to order by Richard Cherrin at 9:05 a.m. 
	
	

	
	· Rosanne opened the meeting by issuing a Power Point presentation to all present regarding proposed cost containment initiatives for SFY 2012.

· DMMA looked at what other states are doing for cost containment as each state is facing fiscal restraints.  Stats were given from a variety of different states.
· Door opener additional funds requested for SFY 2012 was just over fifty million dollars.  It was only that small a request because we were able to utilize the enhanced federal matching raise that was continued through June of 2011.  That kept our budget request low.  That will not be the case in 2013.

· Question:  “What kind of savings are you trying to generate?”

· Response:  “We’re looking at a total of $5 million general fund savings in SFY ‘12 by implementing these proposed cost containments.”

· Question:  “Do you have a sense of what the utilization of combined therapies are now?”

· Response:  “Yes, we analyzed both our fee for service claims and encounter data from our Managed Care Organizations (MCO’s) and found that there were about 570 adults that received more than 20 combined sessions in the past year.”

· Question:  “What is the definition of non-urgent ER?”

· Response:  “We have a list of all diagnoses and we have identified which ones of them we consider would require urgent care and which ones should be reimbursed at our non-urgent rate.”

· Question:  “The non-urgent emergency room benefit limit along with the rate reduction that is being proposed will be a particularly hard hit for the hospitals and they have little control over much of that utilization because EMTALA requires them to at least do a screening on everyone who comes through their doors, so what other strategies do we have?”

· Response:  “The use of the ER as an alternative to a primary care physician or another lower cost settings is really not appropriate and we must address this issue.  Unfortunately the tools we have to use are fairly blunt and limited.  We agree with you that we must partnership with the hospitals to develop alternative settings and mechanisms to move people to those settings that are more appropriate, less expensive.  We have to begin something to limit our exposure to these costs because they are significant.
· Some discussion evolved around the utilization of prescription drugs and co-pays.

· Question:  “What is the cost compared to if exceptional care children would be put in foster care?”
· Answer:  “Exceptional care children are worked with closely to transition them to the community when that becomes a viable option.”
· Lisa Zimmerman gave a brief update of what has been going on with Managed Long Term Care and distributed a Power Point presentation.
· Question:  “Is this a cost saving measure?”

· Answer:  “Eventually.  It will take time to see cost savings in a program such as this but we hope to slowly bend the cost curb.  Our long term care population is the most costly and we feel that by enhancing community supports to this program that will slowly reduce the number of individuals that need institutional placement or at least delay institutional placement.”

· Question:  “From the experience that you have from the traditional Medicaid managed care did you realize savings there and what did you learn from that you can apply to this?”

· Answer:  “When we first started managed care, we were able to realize significant savings which allowed us to serve single adults without minor children up to 100% of the federal poverty level.  The savings we gleaned from going to a managed care arrangement allowed us to serve 32,000 individuals under Medicaid.”

· Question:  “Is it safe to say that the hope is the savings within this really comes in a shift or delay in the more expensive service option?”

· Answer:  “Yes, although we want to be very careful as this is a very vulnerable population.  We do not expect the MCO’s to save money by reducing services or reimbursement rate.  We will have very strong oversight role for us and strict contract requirements of the MCO’s as part of this and definitely a very stringent quality oversight.”

· Next meeting is June 8, 2011.

· Meeting was adjourned at 10:27 a.m.  
	
	


Respectfully submitted,

Becki Gallagher    
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